
        November/December 2017 

Dear fellow-laborers in the Gospel, 

 As Thanksgiving and Christmas approach, our hearts are truly filled with praise to our Great God 
for Who He is, for saving our souls, for calling us to serve Him, for our family, for the churches and 
individuals who co-labor with us through prayer and giving and for all of His bountiful blessings, 
Ephesians 1:3; 1 Peter 1:3-9, et. al!  Every Christmas our thoughts are again upon the 
“UNSPEAKABLE GIFT” of His Precious Son, 2 Cor. 9:15!  What a wonderful salvation we have to 
enjoy and to share with those who are yet lost in sin. 
 The Lord continues to open doors to us in our ministry to Hispanics.  We attended a full day 
conference for Spanish ministry on Oct. 6, which was a help and encouragement to us.  We also were 
given the privilege to speak in a Spanish class in a Christian school to give guidelines for effectively 
learning Spanish.  We do continue our weekly Spanish classes with our granddaughter. Frank will be 
filling in for the pastor of a local independent Baptist Church from November 26 through December 3. 
 The Lord has done some exciting things in our outreach ministry.  We met Ana Ortega at a 
garage sale.  This was an exciting Divine appointment.  Ana is saved, but needs our prayers for 
encouragement and growth.  We have had numerous Bible studies with her; she brought Cecilia, a lady 
friend from work, to one study and is witnessing to another friend; her mother who was visiting from 
Mexico attended a study; and we have had the privilege of talking to her unsaved brother about the 
Lord.  We recently met Jose Hernandez (a friend of Viri), and he has attended one Bible study.  Most 
recently we were told about Juan Carlos and have spoken to him by phone and plan to visit his family.  
We don’t have the space to share all of the contacts, but they are many.  Our Bible studies with Viri 
continue and we are encouraged by her progress.  Her children Yemily and Auriel continue in our 
church’s King’s Kids ministry.  Our Bible Study with Martha is still on hold.  Please pray that it will 
resume.  We were recently privileged to give an update on our ministry and preach in a supporting 
church in PA.  Meeting with a combined children/youth S.S. was a special blessing! 
 Your prayers for us are so vital!  We are beginning to look for a building that would serve as a 
future meeting place for a bi-lingual church.  Services would be in Spanish, but we would need to have 
instruction in English for the children.  This is no small request, but “the effectual, fervent prayer of a 
righteous man availeth much.” James 5:16.  If that is His will, our prayers together will bring it to pass! 
 In addition to the highlighted requests above, please pray for the salvation of souls, our 
correspondence course ministry, revival, strength and wisdom in our lives, and open doors. 
 Praise:  We are happy great-grandparents of Josiah Ephraim Roman, born to Joshua and Logan 
Roman on September 17. 
 We pray that your Thanksgiving, Christmas and New Year will abound with His blessings! 

In His Love and Grace,     

                                 Frank and Lorraine Parry 
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